Putney Historical Society Annual Meeting 08/27/17 at 2PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Tom Jamison, Barbara Taylor, Barry Stockwell, Maryann Toffolon, Leah Toffolon, Lyssa Papasian, Lindley Speers

Secretary's report: minutes of the previous annual meeting are not available at this time.

Treasurer's report: Tom as acting co-treasurer gave an overview of operating income and expense for the fiscal year ended July 31, 2017.  He noted the increase in membership income and generous solar/electric donation by Basketville which combined to decrease our 15 Kimball Hill building operating loss this year to $1,900.  PHS fiscal year end balance sheet and income statements prepared by Laurel Ellis were available.

Lyssa reported on the General Store finances.  To reopen the store we used a no-interest loan from several generous community donors plus about $15,000 in grant funding.  We hope to be able to repay some of the borrowing after a year.

The report was moved and seconded.  Motion passed.

Nominations:

Lindley nominated Ruth Barton as President, Tim Ragle as Vice President, Lyssa Papasian as Treasurer with Tom Jamison Deputy Treasurer and Lindley Speers as Secretary for the coming year.  Board members nominated are Tom Jamison, Barbara Taylor, Mayrann Toffolon and new board member Carolyn Handy.  The slate as presented was moved and seconded, motion passed.

Old Business:

Barbara reported on the status of the Thwing Mill which was donated to the Historical Society by  Greg Wilson/Basketville about 15 years ago.  There is no access to the property except through  posted land owned by the paper mill and the building condition has deteriorated.  Phil Pellerin approached us with an offer to take over the property and fix it up.  We are discussing options with legal counsel to return the property to Basketville.

Barry reported on plans to move ahead with transfer of ownership of 15 Kimball Hill property to Next Stage Performing Arts Project in January 2018 instead of January 2019 as currently stated in our lease agreement.  A committee has been formed to work out the details.

- Meeting adjorned at 2:20 

Program followed with Leah Toffolon's introduction to her 8th grade students video interview project in conjuction with VT Folklife Center and showing of 6 videos.  

Maria Basescu then spoke about the Legacy Putney project. 

